
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Nearly there! 

Well, that’s it for another year. I really don’t know where the year has gone to as it only seems 5 minutes since I was welcoming everybody back for 
the start of the Academic Year. We have all had a super year and there has been a lot of exciting learning, sporting experiences, visits, visitors, res-
identials and trips, not to mention Ofsted, that have all been wonderfully successful. I do read each and every child’s report and they show what a 
fantastic year your children have had and how successful they have been. I would like to say a huge THANK YOU to all the staff who work in school 
for being such amazing, caring teachers, support assistants, office and lunchtime staff and of course my super Deputy; they all work so hard to make 
Hill Top  a very special place. They truly are remarkable people and I am one very lucky Principal. Thanks also go to our Volunteers in school and of 
course to both Mitie and Chartwell staff. 

Congratulations 

Yesterday we held our Attendance Awards assembly. Many children received bronze certificates for full attendance in the Summer Term; there 
were Silver certificates for those children that have had two full terms in school and then there were GOLD Certificates along with a £5 White 

Rose Gift Card for our 24 SUPERSTARS. 

Values Award 

On Friday 12th July we celebrated those children that have shown all 8 of our IPC values throughout the year. Each child was presented with a £10 
Gift Voucher and their names are on our shield on display in the foyer. Congratulations go to: 

Rec: Maisy Cave; Year 1: Addison Fryer; Year 2: Guy Oldridge; Year 3: Seth Else 
Year 4: Joe Bragg; Year 5: Evie Foster; Year 6: Ruben Hardcastle 

The Thornton Sports Award, which goes to a pupil that has participated in many sports and has shown great sportsmanship throughout their time at 
Hill Top, was this year presented to Harry Lamb in Year 6. He was presented with a small, replica shield. 

Year 2, Year 6 SAT’s and Year 1 Phonics 

Our results again have been very good from all three year groups but more importantly ALL the children worked to the best of their ability. 
Well done to each and every one of them. Our results will be published on our website in September when we receive validated data. 

I would also like to wish our amazing Year 6 pupils all the very best for the next step in their lives as they move onto their respective High 
Schools.  

I am sure Mrs Lancaster and I will see lots of them as we attend Woodkirk often but I would just like to wish Caitlin and Connnie all the best as 
they move to Heckmondwike and down to Devon.  

September 2019 

Remember school starts on Wednesday September 4th at 8.45am. Children will need to bring in their water bottles and PE Kit. Only children in 
Years 5 & 6 should have rucksacks—all other children in school should be using a school bag as we don’t have room for rucksacks in the 
cloakrooms.  

PLEASE  DO HAVE AN AMAZING SUMMER BREAK, STAY SAFE, AND WE SHALL SEE YOU ALL FROM 8.45AM ON THE 4TH SEPTEMBER. 

(Nursery children have been informed of their start dates) 


